
 
 

RESOLUTION NO. 2020-15 

 

A RESOLUTION OF THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF BRIGHTON, COLORADO, 

APPROVING THE PLACEMENT OF A PLAQUE ON MEMORIAL PARKWAY 

RECOGNIZING DICK AND MARY HODGE FOR THEIR SERVICE TO THE BRIGHTON 

COMMUNITY 

 

WHEREAS, heretofore, the City Council of the City of Brighton adopted Resolution No. 

03-14, establishing a Policy for the naming of public amenities  and  park  and  recreation facilities 

in the City of Brighton, including the procedure for selecting Names for recognition on the 

Memorial Parkway (the "Naming Policy"); and 

 

WHEREAS, the City Clerk has received one Petition, submitted pursuant to and in 

accordance with the Naming Policy, requesting recognition of Dick and Mary Hodge for their  

service to the Brighton Community; and 

 

WHEREAS, Dick and Mary Hodge exemplified the true spirt of volunteerism and public 

service in Brighton. Dick Hodge is a local businessman, Boy Scout leader, and community leader.  

He served 8 years on the Brighton City Council, 2 year as Mayor Pro-Tem, Downtown 

Development Authority, Historic Preservation Commission, and key community member to bring 

the Boys and Girls Club to Brighton: and 

 

WHEREAS, Mary Hodge has served 16 year in the State legislature and 3 years as an 

Adams County Commissioner.  She has represented agriculture, local government, and Early 

Childhood Development concerns throughout her tenure in the legislature; and 

 

WHEREAS, the Parks and Recreation Advisory Board has reviewed the Petition, and has 

found and determined that the Petition properly meets all of the relevant criteria established by the 

Naming Policy; and 

 

WHEREAS, The Park and Recreation Advisory Board at their meeting of December 6, 

2019 recommended that Dick and Mary Hodge be recognized for their service to the Brighton 

Community  by placing a plaque on the Memorial Parkway; and 

 

WHEREAS, The City Council finds and determines that The Parks and Recreation 

Advisory Board, at their meeting of December 6, 2019, did unanimously approve the motion 

recommending to the City Council, the Advisory's Board's support for the Petition, and the 

placement of a plaque on the Memorial Parkway recognizing  Dick and Mary Hodge for their 

service  to the Brighton Community. 

 

 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF 

BRIGHTON, COLORADO, AS FOLLOWS: 

 

 Section 1.   A plaque shall be placed on the Memorial Parkway recognizing Dick and Mary 

Hodge for their service to the Brighton Community.



 
 

RESOLVED this 4th day of February, 2020. 

 

 

CITY OF BRIGHTON, COLORADO 

 

 

      

GREGORY MILLS, Mayor 

 

ATTEST: 

 

 

      

NATALIE HOEL, City Clerk 

 

 

APPROVED AS TO FORM: 

 

 

      

JACK D. BAJOREK, City Attorney
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


